Huntingdon Borough Public Safety Committee Meeting Minutes

The Huntingdon Borough Public Safety Committee meeting was held in the Borough Conference Room, 530 Washington Street, Huntingdon, PA on Tuesday, March 4, 2025.
The guest present were Jennifer Clark, Gary Cramer, Joseph Thompson, Tim Furlong, Hannah Lloyd, Dennis Allison Jr. and J. Mort.
The members present were James Bair, Councilman David Wessels (4:17 PM), Councilman Robert Jackson, Councilwoman DeeDee Brown, Councilman Terry Green, Councilwoman Jennifer Powell, Mayor Thomas Yoder, Chief of Police Charles Streightiff, Code Enforcement Officer James Morris, Borough Manager Chris Stevens, and Borough Secretary Richard King.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brwon called the Public Safety Committee meeting to order at 4:10 PM.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown recognized the guest present and asked for their comments.
Mackenzie Kuncher said she was there on the Chicken Ordinance and asked if Borough Council had thought about this since the last council meeting about lowering the acreage.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said the lots are smaller in the borough.
Code Enforcement Officer James Morris said that .20 is the average acre in the borough, which 50 percent of properties fall into this.
Mackenzie Kuncher talked about the Department of Agriculture settings and wanted council to revisit the ordinance.
Councilwoman Jennifer Powell said we don’t want to go against the Department of Agriculture.
Code Enforcement Office James Morris said the ordinance states .25 acre, and he will have to go back and look at the .20-acre properties in the borough.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown recommended that we leave this up to the Code Enforcement Officer to look at this and then come back to us.
Mackenzie Kuncher said she presented other ordinances.
Code Enforcement Officer James Morris said that we can’t copy other ordinances.
Councilwoman Jennifer Powell said the majority of council voted no last time.
Code Enforcement Officer James Morris said that we can do away with the acreage requirements and just stick with the property line and have setbacks.
Councilman David Wessels asked if this is to feasibly solve a problem or is this something you want to do.
Renee Lloyd said both.
Mackenzie Kuncher said she was 8-year-old, and she had her first chicken in the bedroom.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called on the Code Enforcement Officer’s report.
James Morris then went over his report with the committee on incidents investigated, permit and sidewalk issues, Zoning applications approved, letters sent regarding non-compliance issues, citations issued, Verizon installing 11 poles on Ice Plant Road, Standing Stone Elementary PTO holding their fundraising food truck event on May 13, 2025, the 1229 Warm Springs Avenue project, cats and the sidewalk on Penn Street.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown asked about the ordinance on cats.
James Morris said there are two and they are conflicting.  James said if he gets a complaint then he will investigate.
James Morris said that Verizon is doing this because it is a government project on broadband.
James Morris said he had sent out an email received from Universal Settlement on their open house.
James Morris then spoke on the Rain’s property on 9th Street by mentioning that they want to put up a privacy fence around this property.  James said they were told no and now they want a chain link fence.
Councilman Terry Green said that we have a manhole in the parking lot, and they need to abide by the right of way.
The Public Safety Committee meeting was paused for members to go to a ribbon cutting at 4:43 PM.
The Public Safety Committee meeting was restarted at 4:52 PM.
It was mentioned that the Rain’s must have a survey done on their property and if a gate is placed, they must give us a key.
President James Bair asked for an update on the Sorenson property purchased by Josh Williams.
James Morris said that since then, Josh has bought two more properties.
James Morris said that he will talk to Josh Williams about his properties.
President James Bair said that the rain spout on the Randolf property on Warm Springs Avenue has fallen and someone placed it on their porch.
James Morris said that he is still not good on his health.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called on the Chief of Police report.
Charles Streightiff then went over his report with the committee.
Chief Streightiff said the written exam for the Civil Service testing will be on Saturday, March 8th at 9:00 AM and the physical fitness will be at 11:00 AM.
Chief Streightiff said the oral boards will be done on Thursday, March 13th at 9:00 AM, and the Civil Service meeting to certify the listing will be at 4:00 PM.
Chief Streightiff said that the interviews will be done on the top 3 candidates on Monday, March 17th.  Chief Streightiff said the times will be 4:00 PM; 4;30 PM & 5:00 PM.  Chief Streightiff said that council can set in on this if they would like to.
Chief Streightiff said that National Night Out will be held on August 1, 2025, from 6:00 PM till 8:00 PM.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called on the mayor’s report.
Thomas Yoder said that he had nothing to report.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called on the Borough Manager’s report.
Chris Stevens said he had nothing to report.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called on the fire companies report.
Tim Furlong then gave his report on the incidents handled, expenses, events held, upcoming events and training on the inflatable boat.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called on old business.
There was nothing reported under old business.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called on new business.
There was nothing reported under new business.
Executive Session was not called for.
After no further business, the Public Safety Committee meeting was adjourned at 5:01 PM.
Minutes submitted by,

Richard S. King
Borough Secretary
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